
Ecorse Public Library   
4189 W. Jefferson Ave., Ecorse, MI 48229   

Phone: (313) 389-2030  

Fax: (313) 389-2032  

TTY/TTD: (313) 389-2030  

Ecorse Public Library  

Ecorse Public Library Board of Trustees Regular Meeting  

Monday, February 10, 2025 @ 6:00pm  

Ecorse Public Library  

4184 W Jefferson  

Ecorse, MI 48229  

Agenda 

1. Call to order   
2. Roll call   
3. Approval of agenda   
4. Approval of minutes—Revised Jan minutes and Feb minutes need 

approval Financial report   
5. Public comment   
6. Director’s report   
7. Old business   
8. New business   

The next general meeting will be at 6:00pm on Monday, March 10, 2025 at the Ecorse Public Library.  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
Director’s Report: February 2025  



 

Staffing 

New staff member Bradley Winter has been trained and is an asset to the library.  Children’s and programming 
librarian Theodora Rudolph has separated from the library, we wish her the best.   

We look forward to having two new librarians join us soon.   

Programs and Outreach  

Candy guessing jar winner was Kendall Hampton, she picked up her prize of 64 pieces of candy on 2/6. 

“What do you love?” heart display has had several participants. 

2/7/25 Computer Class was cancelled by the instructor, next class will be held 2/20/25. 

 

Title Date Number of attendees 

Candy Guessing Jar 10/24-2/25 6 

Computer Class 2/6/25 0 

 

Statistics   
Download Destination had 179 interactions. 
Michigan Activity Pass had 0 users. 
EPL circulated 33 items. 
350 items were sent out through TLN delivery to other libraries.   
5 New library cards were issued the week of 2/4/25 

Facebook interactions have declined 61% since December, we have been working on creating content and 
engaging with users.   

 

Library Operations 

The building reopened 2/3/25 to great enthusiasm from the community.   

DPW has devoted many hours to cleaning and organizing our basement space. 

Fire Chief Wright visited the library on 2/7/25 to conduct an inspection.  Several items were cited as issues 
including emergency lighting, exit signs, and areas where smoke could spread through the building in case of 
fire.  DPW has made notes and called in the electricians to remedy issues.   

DTE conducted an energy audit for the building on 2/3/25.  New programmable thermostats were installed, 
as well as, new LED lightbulbs in the basement.  This audit and the upgrades were all provided free of charge 
to the library from DTE.  Report attached. 

Website was updated to include all board meeting agendas and minutes in compliance with OMA.   

 

Meetings, Workshops, Trainings, etc.   

Bradley Winter obtained his level 3 certification from the Library of Michigan. 

Suzy Shipman completed the New Director training through Library of Michigan. 

All staff is currently certified with LM. 

 

In March, Suzy will begin to attend the new directors workshop through the Library of Michigan.   







 
 

Budget 
 

 





 
 

 
 


